
 The Badger Dairy Club has been busy again this year! 

September started with our student/faculty mixer which we 

host every year to introduce new students to club members and 

dairy science faculty. In our first monthly meeting, the club 

voted to make some changes to update our Constitution.  

 BDC members were extremely busy at the end of the 

month with the start of a ñLegendaryò World Dairy Expo. A  

strong member turnout early in the week made setting up the 

tents and building the baseball field for this years show ring a 

trouble-free task. Members also spent many hours in the rafters 

of the Coliseum hanging the ñChampion Bannersò from past 

Supreme Champions. Although the weather brought a week of 

heavy winds and rain, the club made it through successfully.  The dedicated work crew at 

the Cheese Stand worked diligently to keep the lines moving swiftly and the annual fund-

raiser was a great success. 

 During the fall the club also invited three guest speakers that informed members of 

job and internship opportunities from their companies. Guest speakers included Molly 

Florent from Alta Genetics, Corey Geiger from Hoardôs Dairyman, and Mike Opperman 

from Charleston Orwig.  

 Nearly 40 BDC members traveled to the Royal Winter Fair in Toronto, Canada to 

take in the exhibitions and cattle shows. Our farm stops included tours of Futurecrest/

Walker Farms and Karnvilla Holsteins.  

 The club celebrated with our annual Christmas party in early December, which was 

a great time for members to enjoy each otherôs company.  With our club participation still 

going strong, we look forward to continued success from the Badger Dairy Club and a 

great Spring Semester! 

      - Scott Schugel, BDC President  

 The CALS Student Council kicks off each school year with its CALS Fall Picnic.  

Hundreds of students who are involved in CALS or are interested in getting involved in the 

CALS campus, are invited to attend. 

 This year, the event was held in the atrium of the Microbiology Building.  A ma-

jority of the organizations from CALS set up informative booths to display what their club 

has to offer.  

 Several members of the Badger Dairy Club took advantage of the opportunity to 

welcome new students and inform them of the great activities BDC participates in each 

year.   Overall, the event was a great success and many new members were recruited. 
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General:        Melvin Zenner 

Co-General:  Beth Kappelman 

Business:       Jessica Milatz 

                      Laura Rortvedt 

Cheesestand: Bob Heintz 

                      Claudia Hardie 

Grounds:       Scott Schugel 

                      Jon Wiese 

Storage:        Patrick Crave 

                     Tom Zwald 

Milkhouse:   Derek Johnson  

                     Ashley Nimtz 

Showring:    Chelsea Brander 

                     Cody Carpenter 

A òLegendaryó Expo- 2009 
By: Melvin Zenner 

Senior, Dairy Science 
The 

Badger Dairy 

Club did a 

ñLegendaryò 

job of working 

at the World 

Dairy Expo this 

past October, 

which was held 

at the Alliant 

Energy Center 

in Madison.  

 Milk-

house chairs, 

Derek Johnson 

and Ashley 

Nimtz, did a 

great job adjusting to the new Boumatic parlor equipment.  Ashley, Derek, and other workers 

manually recorded milking weights for the week.  They also organized and picked up milk 

buckets from other exhibitors.   

 Tom Zwald and Patrick Crave were the ñTwo Men and a Truckò of Expo this year.  

As Storage chairs, they made sure all equipment was transported safely to and from the 

grounds, delivered the newspapers each morning, and moved all Cheese Stand equipment 

back into storage in record time. 

 Grounds chairs Jon Weise and Scott Schugel were in charge of the waste removal on 

the grounds.  Whether it was pushing manure with the Bobcats or changing the trash in the 

tents throughout the day, they organized their workers and did an excellent job. 

 Laura Rortvedt and Jessica Milatz did an amazing job as Business chairs scheduling 

workers, keeping track of hours and shuttling workers back and forth from campus to the 

Expo grounds.   

 Showring chairs, Chelsea Brander and Cody Carpenter were in charge of the cleanli-

ness of the showring throughout the week.  The baseball themed décor was kept in great shape 

and looked great from start of the show until the last cow exited the Coliseum.  

 One of the most important parts of World Dairy Expo for the Badger Dairy Club is 

our Cheese Stand.  The Cheese Stand chairs, Claudia Hardie and Bob Heintz, stepped up to 

the plate and did a fantastic job.  They kept the Cheese Stand fully staffed at all times, which 

resulted in short lines and a fun atmosphere to work in.  

 General chair Melvin Zenner, and Co-General chair Bethany Kappelman enjoyed 

their position of overseeing all chairs and duties to be performed throughout the week.  They 

were happy to assist with any tasks that were asked of them.   

 Plans are already underway for the 2010 World Dairy Expo, ñCrowning Achieve-

ments, Golden Opportunitiesò and you can be sure that the Badger Dairy Club will take ad-

vantage of the ñgolden opportunityò of working at World Dairy Expo. 

  Thank you to all of the friends, alumni, and volunteers who continue to help and sup-

port the world-renowned event.    

B D C  S C O O P 

2009 World Dairy 

Expo Chairmen 

Badger Dairy Club members take a break from their shifts to pose on 
ñExpo Fieldò  in the Dane County Coliseum.  
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         With 19 international and national 

teams represented, the UW-Madison Dairy 

Cattle Judging team finished eighth with 

2,432 points at the National Collegiate Dairy 

Cattle Judging Contest held September 28 in 

Madison. Of the coveted top 25 individuals, 

three Badger judges earned All-American 

recognition. 

          Ashley Sprengeler, Shi Lurvey, and 

Kayla Buske earned 20th, 23rd, and 25th re-

spectively. 

          Overall, the UW-Madison team placed 

8th with 2,432 points.  They also placed 6th 

in Oral Reasons, 4th in Guernseys, 4th in 

Milking Shorthorns, 6th in Brown Swiss, and 

7th in Ayrshires.   

          Ashley Sprengeler, a senior majoring 

in dairy science from Plato, Minnesota, was 

the 20th High Individual Overall with 814 

points.  She was also 6th in Brown Swiss.   

          Shi Lurvey, Lone Rock, a senior ma-

joring in dairy science and life sciences com-

munication, was 23rd High Individual Over-

all with 811 points.  She was also 8th in Milking Shorthorns.  

           Kayla Buske, a senior majoring in dairy science and life sciences communication from Brownsville, placed 25th 

High Individual with 807 points and placed 4th in Ayrshires.   

          Kristin Natzke, Fond du Lac, a senior majoring in life sciences communication, placed 10th in Ayrshires.   

          The team was coached by Ted Halbach and Dr. Dave Dickson.   

 

UW Dairy Judging Team Places 2nd at NAILE 
By: Kelly Sime 
Junior, Dairy Science & Life Sciences Communication 

The 2009 World Dairy Expo judging team consisted of, left to right 
Coach Ted Halbach, Shi Lurvey, Ashley Sprengeler, Kayla Buske, 
Kristin Natzke, and Assistant Coach Dr. Dave Dickson. 

Three UW-Madison Judges Earn All-American Honors  
By: Kayla Buske 

Senior, Dairy Science & Life Sciences Communication 

 The UW-Madison Dairy Judging Team took home 1st place honors in oral reasons and a 2nd place team finish 

overall at the North American International Livestock Exposition Intercollegiate Dairy Cattle Judging Contest in Louis-

ville, Kentucky. 

 The team placed 1st in Jerseys, 2nd in Guernseys, 4th in Holsteins and 5th in Ayrshires. The Badger judges fin-

ished with 2,092 points, falling 15 points short of the winning Virginia Tech team. 

 Kelly Sime, a junior from Stoughton majoring in dairy science and life sciences communication, led the team 

placing 5th overall and 5th in oral reasons.  

 Brian Coyne, a junior from Spring Valley majoring in dairy science, placed 6th overall and 7th in oral reasons.  

 A junior from Baraboo, Chelsea Holschbach, majoring in dairy science, earned an 8th place finish overall.  She 

was also high individual in oral reasons and 1st in Jerseys.   

 Ben Sarbacker, a junior from Verona, majoring in dairy science placed 3rd in Holsteins. 

 The team was coached  by Ted Halbach, UW-Madison dairy cattle evaluation instructor, and Dr. Dave Dickson, 

Professor Emeritus of Dairy Science. 

 ñWe were quite consistent with our placings, which is a prerequisite for high scores in oral reasons,ò said      

Halbach. ñNormally three students in the top 10 will win a contest, but on this day Virginia Techôs first- and second-

place high individuals just accumulated too many points for us to get past.ò 
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BDC Attends Royal Winter Fair in Canada  
By: Dana Mohn 

Junior, Dairy Science & Ag. & Applied Economics  

B D C  S C O O P 

Thirty-nine students from the 

Badger Dairy Club traveled across 

the border for this yearôs Royal Win-

ter Fair held in Toronto.  In addition 

to the members of BDC, students 

from the Farm and Industry Short 

Course program and River Falls 

Dairy Club attended the trip which 

took place on November 11-15. 

 The club arrived in Canada 

early Thursday morning and stopped 

at Walker Farms. There, they toured 

Walkersô1,000-cow dairy that boasts 

a 50-cow rotary parlor and new free-

stall operation.  Next, the club stopped Karnvilla Holsteins. Members were greeted with coffee and 

breakfast treats as well as a great introduction about their herd. Although their best cows were already 

at the show in Toronto, there were still plenty others to admire. 

 Late Thursday afternoon, members arrived at their final destination, the Super8 Hotel, in the 

heart of Chinatown. Many members headed out to the Sale of the Stars at the grounds while others 

explored the cultural Chinatown to eat dinner and enjoy the Toronto nightlife. 

 Friday morning, the club woke early to catch the start of the Holstein heifer classes. While 

most of the day was filled with watching the outstanding heifer classes, there was still plenty of time 

to look at the agricultural booths and exhibits, and a chance to visit with old friends.  One exciting 

highlight of the show was watching Salem Goldwyn Theresa, a VG-89 2-year old of Walker Farms, 

win Intermediate Champion of the Holstein Show. 

 Saturday was another bright and early morning to watch the colored breed shows and explore 

what else the Royal Agricultural Winter Fair has to offer.  Following the crowning of Supreme Cham-

pion, members enjoyed their last night in Toronto at the exhibitorôs party before loading the bus early 

on Sunday morning. 

 With another successful trip wrapped up, everyone was happy to be back in Madison, and all 

are looking forward to next yearôs opportunity to make more great memories. 

 Every fall, Badger Dairy Club members help to organize a dairy showmanship class to take 

place at the Club 101 contest. Short Course members and students enrolled in the Dairy Science 101 

class are invited to participate.   

 This yearôs dairy class for the contest was a success, with eight students participating.  The 

heifers were borrowed from the Dairy Cattle Center on campus.  The students were responsible for 

breaking their animals to lead, feeding, clipping, and preparing them for the show.    

 Club 101 chair Brian Coyne, along with Cody Carpenter, Max Prange and Hayden Hauschildt 

offered to help the students by showing them how to properly care for their animals.   

 Volunteer Katie DeBruin served as judge for the show.  Elle Lynch, Elizabeth Folgert, and 

Jake Lange earned 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place respectively. 

BDC Helps With Club 101 Contest  
By: Patrick Crave 
Junior, Dairy Science  


